
NCDOT TO HOLD A PUBLIC MEETING FOR THE PROPOSED OPERATIONAL AND 
SAFETY IMPROVEMENTS TO COLINGTON ROAD (S.R. 1217) FROM WHERE COLINGTON 

ROAD ENDS TO CROATAN HIGHWAY (U.S. 158), DARE COUNTY 
 

STIP Project No. R-5014 
 
The N.C. Department of Transportation will hold a public meeting regarding the proposed 
improvements to Colington Road (S.R. 1217) on June 29, 2017 from 4 – 7 p.m. at the Kill Devil 
Hills Town Hall - Commissioners Meeting Room, located at 102 Town Hall Drive.  
 
Improvements proposed for Colington Road vary along the roadway.  From the end of Colington 
Road to Colington Drive, proposed improvements are limited to repaving the road.  From 
Colington Drive to Baum Bay Drive, Colington Road will be widened to two 11-foot travel lanes 
with 10-foot shoulders (7-foot paved) on each side to accommodate bicycles.  In addition, the 
road will be raised in areas to reduce flooding. From Baum Bay Drive to Bermuda Bay 
Boulevard, a new multi-use path will be built on the south side of Colington Road.  This multi-
use path will tie into the existing path on the south side to the east of Bermuda Bay Boulevard.  
This section of Colington Road will also be resurfaced, but there will be no changes to the 
existing typical section on the north side of the road.  From Bermuda Bay Boulevard to just east 
of Veterans Drive, proposed improvements are again limited to repaving the road.  From this 
point to the U.S. 158 intersection, the proposed typical section on Colington Road includes 11-
foot travel lanes, as well as two 11-foot left-turn lanes and an 11-foot right-turn lane eastbound 
at the U.S. 158 intersection.  The proposed project is about 4.3 miles long.  
 
The purpose of the project is to reduce roadway flooding and improve the operation and safety 
of Colington Road. 
 
The public may attend at any time during the hours mentioned above. NCDOT representatives 
will be available to answer questions and discuss the proposed project. Opportunities to submit 
written comments will be provided at the meeting. Comments may also be submitted via phone, 
email, or mail by July 14, 2017. Comments received will be taken into consideration as the 
project develops. Please note that no formal presentation will be made. 
 
Anyone desiring additional information may contact Gary Lovering, PE, Senior Project Manager, 
NCDOT Roadway Design at 1582 Mail Service Center, Raleigh, NC 27699-1582, phone (919) 
707-6271, fax (919) 250-4224 or via email: glovering@ncdot.gov .  
 
NCDOT will provide auxiliary aids and services under the Americans with Disabilities Act for 
disabled persons who wish to participate in this workshop. Anyone requiring special services 
should contact Tony Gallagher, Human Environment Section, at (919) 707-6069 as early as 
possible so that arrangements can be made. 
 
Persons who speak Spanish and do not speak English, or have a limited ability to read, speak 
or understand English, may receive interpretive services upon request prior to the meeting by 
calling 1-800-481-6494. 
 
Aquellas personas que hablan español y no hablan inglés, o tienen limitaciones para leer, 
hablar o entender inglés, podrían recibir servicios de interpretación si los solicitan antes de la 
reunión llamando al 1-800-481-6494.  
 


